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Honorary Secretary Report 
November 2018 – November 2019

The three committee meetings have been well attended and productive.
We have been able to discuss the Bell Advisor posts, approve the purchase of judging software for our annual competitions and the refurbishment of trophies.

This year has seen a full constitution review, which I am sure will be debated at today’s meeting. I have spent a lot of time re-writing rules and checking various documents held in the treasure trove of paperwork I hold for the Association!
There is nothing I enjoy more than a well-written policy and a robust governing document, so I have thoroughly enjoyed the review process! 

[bookmark: _GoBack]I have received the usual requests for tower information over the year and been the first point of contact for questions relating to the Association. I have enjoyed being able to answer queries where I can or pass to James and the committee! Thank you to James for supporting me through my time as secretary. 

Thank you to all those, on the committee and in our wider community, for their help and support to both myself and the art of call change ringing in general. It is the tireless efforts of individuals which makes the Association what it is.
I look forward to seeing a new committee form at today’s meeting and wish the Association the very best for this next triennium and beyond.

Rachel Avery
09 November 2019

